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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 2 October 2012 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mrs J Chapman, Mrs L Starman.
Also present:
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor), Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Member of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair) (vehicle breakdown), Mrs F Kirkpatrick (holiday); Mr R Rockley (business trip).
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
Mr Sullivan gave his apologies – when discussing the purchase of the filing cabinet at the last meeting he thought that the matter had previously been discussed at a meeting and would be noted in the minutes.  It hadn’t however, and he had approved the purchase outside of a meeting.  The cabinet is listed on the asset register and will remain the property of the Parish Council.

Mr Sullivan felt that at the last meeting there had been lots of interruptions by members of the public.  In future members of the public will be asked to speak only during the public participation agenda item.  All Councillors present agreed.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were approved and signed as an accurate record of the meeting. 

4. Matters Arising:
4.1 New equipment for playing field and playing field sign – Buying the new equipment would mean the Parish Council would have to pay out around £15,000 in VAT, which, although reclaimable, is not available in the bank account.  Mrs Starman proposed only purchasing the adult equipment and the football goal, which will cost around £2,000 in VAT.  Mrs Starman continues to seek grant funding.
4.2 Leaflet for walks in the Parish – Mr Sullivan had received some content and would continue to work on drafting a leaflet.
4.3 Report of damage to Nelson Oak – The Tree Warden had reported some damage to the Nelson Oak at Langley Dyke.  The tree itself had a small wound, the guard has a hole in it, the stake is broken and the plaque is damaged.  Clerk to seek advice from Tree Warden and review at next meeting.

4.4 Donation to Kidz Kluster – Mrs Starman advised that the new youth club had met at the Village Hall on two occasions to date and had been well attended.  The additional insurance would cost around £250 per annum.  The youth club would also be applying to South Norfolk District Council for a grant but can only do so once a bank account has been set up.   Councillors agreed to donate £50 to Kidz Kluster.
5. Clerk's Report – All actions up to date.
6. Correspondence:
Councillors considered a request for a donation from Norfolk & Suffolk 4x4 Response.  Clerk to find out more and add to next agenda.
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
Planning – None received as at 26 September. 
7. Finance:
7.1 The following payments were approved:
	Millar West
	Filing Cabinet and pocket files
	100776
	£133.20

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100777
	£20.00

	Dean Baldry
	Grass Cutting (4th & 5th of 6 equal payments)
	100778
	£315.00

	Mazars
	External Audit for YE 31 March 2012
	100779
	£144.00

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerk’s PAYE
	100780
	£111.09

	M Knights
	Clerk’s Salary & Expenses
	100781
	£544.96

	St Margaret’s Church, Hardley
	Donation
	100782
	£300.00


Account Balances at 28 September 2012:

Current Account
£3,017.18
Savings Account
£2,502.51
9. County Councillor's Report: 
· Yellow lines at Thurton are being advertised.
· Surface dressing near Langley School has been done.

· Chedgrave have a temporary vehicle activated speed sign.

· BT will be the provider for broadband in Norfolk.  Mr Gunson has requested a map indicating areas that will not get a full improvement in broadband speed.

· A vehicle activated sign is to be considered for Langley Street.

· Councillors reported a large hole in Hardley Road, Chedgrave with water coming out.
10. District Councillor's Report – Not available.
11. Police Report – Not available.
12. Tree Warden's Report – Not available.
13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mr Caston reported that the Cock Road sign had been knocked down.  Clerk to inform South Norfolk and request repair.
· Mr Caston: It is often difficult to join the A146 at Norwich Road or George Lane.  Why isn’t a roundabout built?  Mr Gunson responded that it would cost around £2.5 million to build a roundabout and Norfolk County Council has no capital available.  Clerk to write to the Director of Environment, Transport and Development at NCC and suggest that Loddon and Chedgrave Parish Council’s do the same.
· Mr Sullivan: St Michael’s Church is open Saturdays and Sundays 10am-4pm for an art exhibition until Sunday 21 October.

14. Public Participation – None.
15. Date of next meeting – 7.30 pm on Tuesday 6 November 2012 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.19 pm.
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